Special Meeting
of the Town of Wilmington Town Board,
July 1,2025 Community Center 4:00 PM
To join virtual meeting please go to https://meet.goto.com/townofwilmington
OR join on your phone by dialing, 1-408-650-3123 Access code:377-399-733

Attending Officers

Favor Smith - Supervisor Tina Terry-Preston- Deputy Supervisor
Darin Forbes — Board Member Tim Follos - Board Member
Laura Hooker — Board Member Dawn Stevens — Town Clerk

Also 11 signed-in residents and 0 remote viewers attended.

The meeting was called to order by Town Supervisor Favor Smith, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Supervisor Smith read the special meeting notice.

Motion to go into executive session was made at 4:04 pm to discuss pending legal matters. Town Clerk Dawn
Stevens was asked to join the session.

Moved by Darin Forbes Seconded by Tina Preston Carried all in favor
No action was taken during the session.
Motion to come out of the executive session was made at 4:34 pm and resume the meeting.

Moved by Darin Forbes Seconded by Tim Follos Carried all in favor

Resolution 76-2025 Resolved that the youth center will reopen on July 8,2025 as a free will program. The
Town will have wrapped snacks available, but parents will be responsible for packing a lunch for their
children. Parents will also have to have an emergency number on file for their chitdren.

Further resolved that the Town will hire three individuals to work the three days that the Youth Center will be
open from 9:00 am till 4:00pm, Tuesday through Thursday.

Further resolved, all activities will be held in the Youth Center Park (Ball Park) area.
Moved by Tina Preston Seconded by Tim Follos Carried all in favor

Tim Follos Aye

Darin Forbes Aye

Laura Hooker Aye

Tina Preston Aye

Favor Smith Abstain
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Public Comment

It was suggested that evening hours for teens would be nice.

It was also suggested that the Town and Youth Group start planning earlier for next year.
Everyone who wished to speak was allowed to speak.

Motion to adjourn made by Favor Smith, seconded by Laura Hooker, all in favor.
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